
 

West Sussex County Council 
 

Proposed Executive Decision for 25 June 2021 
call-in deadline 5 p.m. on 6 July 2021 

 
The following proposed key decision has been endorsed by an officer and will come into 

effect at the end of the call-in period unless the call-in procedure is activated. 

 

Decision Title & Ref 

No: 

Award of contract for Delivery of Phase 1 works - Change 

of status of The Forest Boys' School, Horsham - OKD07 
(21/22) 

Officer responsible for 
Decision 

Andrew Edwards - Director of Property and Assets 

West Sussex Plan 
priority 

 

Electoral Divisions Horsham East 

Key Decision Yes 

Purpose The Forest School, Horsham, is currently a single-sex 
boys’ school. In October 2020, following a public 

consultation, the proposal to alter The Forest School to 
become a co-educational school from September 2021 

entry was confirmed (Decision Reference ES08(20/21) 
refers). 
 

In March 2021 the Cabinet Member for Education and 
Skills approved the capital funds required to undertake a 

first phase of works necessary to enable the school to 
accommodate girls from September 2021; the new 
facilities will provide increased opportunities for both boys 

and girls. This report seeks approval to award the contract 
for the phase one works. 

Decision (1) The Director of Property and Assets has approved 
the award of contract for the Phase One works at 

The Forest School, Horsham, for the sum of 
£841,336, to CBG Contractors. 

Interest and nature of 

interest declared 

 

Service Contact Leigh Hunnikin, Project Manager - Tel: 033 022 23051 

Democratic Services/ 
Call-in Contact 

Wendy Saunders Tel: 033 022 22553 

Background Papers See report for details 

 

https://westsussex.moderngov.co.uk/ieDecisionDetails.aspx?ID=1079

